
February 2/3 

NO WEEKDAY 

     SERVERS 

 

Saturday  

4:00pm-George 

6:00pm-OLPH 

Sunday 

7am-OLPH 

 

Sunday 

9:00am-OLPH 

 

Sunday  

11am-Belleville 

 

Servers 

Ellyn Feight 

 

ADULTS 

 

 

 

 

ADULTS 

Keely Kindel 

Braxton Kindel 

 

 

Daniel Rieke 

Sophia Rieke 

Olivia Rieke 

Readers 

Jean Popelka 

Betty Wondra 

                                              

Mary Jane Hurley 

 

Mary Jane Hurley 

 

Anita Cyphers 

 

Wendy Popelka 

 

Cantor 

David Blecha 

 Glenda Schreiber 

NO MUSIC 

 

Amy DeGraff  

Don Bechard 

Musician 

Joelle Feight 

 

Vicki Demars 

  

NO MUSIC 

 

 

John Paul Breault  

Marcia Blecha 

 

Extraordinary 

Ministers 

Retha Blecha 

Paul Chopp 

 

Jolene Harper 

Steve Nyswonger 

Faith Nyswonger 

Gearld Bachamp 

Ivan Weber 

Jerry Burgess 

Kathy Burgess 

Tammy Mansfield 

 

 

Ed Splichal 

James Popelka 

 

                     

Greeters 

Phil & Sally Splichal 

 

ANYONE 

 

 

Joan Fraser 

Sue Peltier 

Larry Eubanks 

Janet Eubanks 

Sharon Dykes 

Ashley Carlgren 

Dan Farha 

Shelly Farha 

 

 

Bob & Deanna Morris 

Tim & Annette Coonrod 

Ushers 

Phil & Sally Splichal 

 

Charlotte Landry 

 

 

Gale Newton 

Mary Newton 

Ken Meyer 

Dave Peltier 

 

 

Darwin Dykes 

Garry Weber 

 

 

Bob & Deanna Morris 

Tim & Annette Coonrod 

 

         SCHEDULE OF LITURGICAL MINISTERS 

 

The Catholic Communities of 

North Central Kansas 

Fr. David Metz- pastor@olphconcordia.org 

   

 Our Lady of Perpetual Help                          Saint Edward   

         

 

           SAINT ISIDORE                     SAINT GEORGE 

          

   

                                                                                    

3RD SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

JANUARY 27, 2019 

Parish Mission: Catholic Communities of North Central Kansas: ñTo recognize that we are ALL one     

Body in Christ and to help one another get to heaven by serving God in ALL we do.ò 

mailto:pastor@olphconcordia.org


Saint Edward  

1827 Q Street, Belleville,  KS 66935; 785-527-5559 

Mass Times: 5th Saturday-4:00pm; Sunday-11:00am; Wednesday-6:30pm 

Tuesday, Thursday, Friday-8:00am 

Fr. Henry Baxa-Retired-in residence                                                                                               

Deacon Steve Heiman-stedward6810@nckcn.com                                                                     

DRE-Tynan Dowell-tynandowell@gmail.com                                                                              

Parish Council: Nick Hansen, Chairman                                                                                                     

Knights of Columbus-Chris Pachta, Grand Knight                                                                                 

K of C Field Agent, Adam B. Bruna-adam.bruna@kofc.org                                                                                                 

News        Weekly Contribution:  $1,683.15  Monthly Contributions:  $12,744.15   

K of C #2609: Knight of the month: Will Popelka  Family of the Month: Brent & Melissa Martin 

Annual Pro-life Baby Shower is going on through January.  Crib is in the entrance to the church for dona-

tions. 

 K of C Soup Day is Sunday, February 3rd. 

Next meeting  is 1st Wednesday, February 6. 

K of C Ladies night and teachers appreciation meal will be Feb. 9 at the SHC.  Social to start at 6:00pm 

with meal to follow.  Babysitting services will be available. Contact Nick Hansen 243-0703 with any 

questions.  

Birthday Blessings:   Jan. 28-Grant Brzon, Conner Martin, Josh Martin, Trevor Martin, Lyle Ritterling; 

Jan. 29-Brody Winger; Jan. 30-Joe Blazek, Kay Rieke; Jan. 31-Mo Waite, BJ Valek; Feb. 1-Mary Be-

chard; Feb. 2-Truitt Kieffer; Feb. 3-Msgr. Barry Brinkman, Karen Carter, Ella Johnson, Tom Moravek. 

Anniversaries:  Jan. 28-James & Carol Levendofsky; Feb. 2-Glenn& Karen Henke. 

St. Edward Parish Council:  Next meeting will be Monday, January 28, 7pm. 

Thursday Adoration:  8:00am-1:00pm.                                                                                 

Picture Directory is finally done!  They are in the entrance to the church.  Each family name will be on 

one.  Please pick them up. If you do not find yours contact Deacon Steve. 

Are you ready for Lenten Study?  Wednesday night Bible study group will be watching lessons from the 

RCIA class.  Come and learn more about your Catholic faith.  Wednesday night at 7pm in the parish rec-

tory.  Call Chris Wilber for more information at 785-527-2041. 

Yearly Contribution reports are done.  Pick up yours in the church.  If you have questions contact Deacon 

Steve. 

We would like to thank everyone for their kind words and continued prayers since Tylerôs accident.  We 

are thankful to God for the many blessings he has bestowed upon us.  Thanks again! Popelka family 

3RD SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME                                                 JANUARY 26/27, 2019                         
     CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

  For a full schedule check out our website www.olphconcordia.org 

Monday 

 

 

 

 

Tuesday 

7:45am 

2:30pm 

7:00pm 

 

 

7:15am 

8:00am 

7:00pm 

 

ADORATION 

Rosary Making/St. Edward Basement 

Parish Council Mtg./Belleville 

 

 

Mass @ OLPH 

Mass @ St. Edward 

Thrift Shop Board Mtg./OLPH 

 

 

Wednesday 7:15am 

6:30pm 

7:00 pm 

Mass @ OLPH 

Mass @ St. Edward 

RE CLASSES 

 

Thursday 

 

 

 

8:00am 

12:00pm 

 

NO MASS/OLPH 

Mass @ St. Edward 

St. John Paul II prayer group/RE Ctr. 

 

Friday 7:15 am 

8:00 am 

 

MASS @ OLPH 

Mass @ St. Edward 

 

Saturday 

 

2:00pm 

4:00pm 

6:00pm 

 

Confessions(OLPH) 

MASS/St. George 

MASS/OLPH 

Blessing of Throats after Mass 

Sunday 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

7am/9:00 am 

11:00 am 

 

2:00pm 

MASSES/OLPH 

MASS/St. Edward 

Blessing of Throats after Masses 

Annual Mother-Daughter Tea/Parish Hall 

 
 

   

   



Community News  

All are invited to join the St. John Paul II Prayer group over the lunch hour Thursdays each week in 

the OLPH RE Center. (We will not meet January 3.) We will come together to intentionally and by 

name pray for the youth of our parish and communities. If you cannot attend, please feel free to send your 

prayer intentions to familylife@olphconcordia.org 

For the safety and the healing of children the Diocese of Salina provides an Abuse of Minors Pastoral Re-

sponse Hotline. 785-825-0865 along with an email reportabuse@salinadiocese.org.  Calls/emails will be 

answered by the Diocesan Assistance Coordinator.  All calls/emails are confidential with the following ex-

ception: Any allegation of child abuse concerning those who currently are minors, must be reported to the 

Kansas Protection Report Center(1-800-922-5330) as required by Kansas State Law and Diocesan Policy. 

Catholic Schools Week:  Catholic Schools Week is January 27th through February 2nd`. 

Save the date:  St. Georgeôs Soup Day is scheduled for Sunday, February 17th at the Community Hall. 

World Marriage Day 2019 is Sunday, February 10, 2019 at St. Mary Queen of the Universe, 230 E. Cloud, 

Salina, Ks. Anyone interested in attending can pick up a registration form at the parish office.  Deadline for 

registration is February 3. 

NORTHEAST KANSAS YOUTH RALLYï We would like to invite all 9th thru 12th Grade Students and 

College Age Youth to attend this Free Youth Rally to be held in Axtell, KS on Sunday, Feb. 17th.  Hear the 

real-life accounts of forgiveness from speakers Rick Cheek and Amber Wilhelm.  Rally starts at 1pm with 

Mass at 4pm with a lunch following.  Free T-shirts will be given to all Youth who register by Feb. 4.  For 

registration information contact your DRE/Youth Director or visit us on Facebook, Northeast Kansas Youth 

Rally.  The Rally is being sponsored by Local Knights of Columbus Councils.  Any questions contact Jim 

Zarybnicky at 785-713-9924 or email zaryb10@diodecom.net or Tyler Heiman at 785-713-1437 or email 

theiman@yahoo.com. 

LENTEN RETREAT-ENCOUNTERING CHRIST:  A JOURNEY OF HOPE:  The Offices of New Evan-

gelization & Family Life will be sponsoring a retreat Saturday, March 16, 2019, 9:00am-4:30pm at St. Ed-

ward Church, in Belleville, KS.  Please register with the forms provided, ONLINE at salinadiocese.org or 

calling 785-527-8746 extension 24. 

  

 

 

    

 

Saint Isidore  

603 Linden, P.O. Box 99, Cuba; KS 66940  

Mass Times: 2nd & 4th Saturday-4:00pm 

Monthly Contributions:  $ 290.00   

      Saint George  

105 W. Myrza, Munden KS 66959  

Mass Times: 1st & 3rd Saturday-4:00pm 

Monthly Contributions:  $1,305.12     

       

      PRAYER LIST 

Belleville, Cuba, Munden:  Rylan Angell, Ruth Barry, Fred Baxa, Gladys Baxa, Ralph Blecha, Sr. Therese Blecha, 

Larry Bowman, June Boyer, Lance Crawder, Ken Hammerbacher, Melba Hansen, Ruth Heyka, Steve Husband, 

Pam Lahodny, Celine Larson, Gary Lightfoot, Mary McConniel, Barb Newcomb, Kevin Noble, Jenna Pachta, Ellie 

Pachta, Joe, Pachta, Tyler Popelka, Trudy Ringer, Roger Rizek, Wanda Schuler, Calvin Seybold, Edwin Splichal, 

Karen Splichal, Garrett Splichal, Isabella Voelker, Theresa Waite, Marti Wilber, and all who are ill, lonely, dis-

abled, in rest homes and hospitals.  

OLPH:  Sr. Therese Blecha, Alice Boschek, Jesse Copple, Leland Cote, Mary Dibbell, Lydia Feldhauser, Louise 

Foreman, Joe Jaster, Dr. Paul Jaster, Kolbie Kalivoda, Hanna Kircher, Barbara Longenecker, Judy Miles, Ingrid 

Nelson, Virginia Schmitt, Debra Rupert Sjolander, Debbie Thoman,  all who are ill, lonely, disabled, in homes and 

hospitals; and service personnel serving overseas:  Lennie Baxa, Matt Cole, Rusty Jeardoe, Dr. Jeff Lewis, Lee 

Loy, James McMullen, Brandy Moravek, Chris Spafford, and Chris Splichal. 

 

Names will remain on the prayer list for 3 months and then will be removed unless the Parish Office is         

notified that they need to remain on the list. 



SACRAMENTS 

Baptism ïParents who wish to have their child baptized please contact the parish office for information and ap-

pointment. 

Matrimony ï A six month preparation process is required. Please contact the parish priest for information re-

garding scheduling and preparation. 

Anointing of the Sickï Please contact the parish office to inform them of anyone in the hospital or homebound 

in need of communion or anointing. 

Holy Orders ï contact the office of Vocations in the Chancery, 785-827-8746. 

Mass Intentions 

            January 28 

OLPH/St. E-NO MASS 

           January 29 

OLPH-7:15am:-Special Intention     

  Angela Eck 

St. E-8:00am:+Frank & Marie Chopp 

          January 30 

OLPH-7:15am: +Marvin Weber 

St. E-6:30pm:+Blance Hansen 

                       January 31 

OLPH-NO MASS 

St. E-8:00am:-Eddie Popelka 

          February 1 

OLPH-7:15am:+Pat Owen 

St.E-8:00am:+Memorial Society 

                       February 2   

St.G-4:00pm:+Linda Splichal 

OLPH-6:00pm: +Irene Barton 

          February 3 

OLPH-7:00am:+Ima Jean Chavey 

OLPH-9:00am:For Our Parish 

St. E-11:00am:+Maureen Kesl 

 Pastor Message   

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   
 

 

Greetings my dear friends, 

 

  ¢ƘŜ aŀǎǎ ƛǎ ƻǳǊ ŎŜƴǘǊŀƭ ŀŎǘ ƻŦ ǿƻǊǎƘƛǇ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ 9ǳŎƘŀǊƛǎǘ ƛǎ άǘƘŜ 
ǎƻǳǊŎŜ ŀƴŘ ǎǳƳƳƛǘ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ŦŀƛǘƘΦέ  DƻƛƴƎ ǘƻ aŀǎǎ ŀƴŘ ǊŜŎŜƛǾƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ 
Eucharist needs to be a very important part of our lives and spiritual-
ity. 

  The Leaven, the paper of the Archdiocese of Kansas City in Kansas, 
in the January 11 edition had an article titled, The Mass- Not a spec-
tator event. 

  The two pictures related to the article have captions that put the 
article into perspective.  The first picture shows the faithful kneeling 
ƛƴ ǇǊŀȅŜǊ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ŎŀǇǘƛƻƴΣ άaŀǎǎ ƛǎ ƴƻǘ ƳŜŀƴǘ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀ ǇŀƎŜŀƴǘ ƻǊ 
performance.  Mass-goers should be active participants, through 
both their responses and their singing.  Preparing for Mass by re-
viewing the Scripture readings in advance is one way to participate 
ƳƻǊŜ ƛƴǘŜƴǘƛƻƴŀƭƭȅΦέ 

  The second picture shows an extraordinary minister distributing 
ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛƻƴ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ŎŀǇǘƛƻƴΣ ά²ƘƛƭŜ ŀƭƭ ǿƻǊǎƘƛǇŜǊǎ ǇŀǊǘƛŎƛǇŀǘŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ 
Mass through verbal responses and singing, some also cantor, pro-
claim the Scripture readings, distribute Communion, act as greeters 
ƻǊ ǳǎƘŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ƛƴ ƻǘƘŜǊ ǿŀȅǎ ŎƻƴǘǊƛōǳǘŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊǎƘƛǇ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜΦέ 

  When we attend Mass, we are there to pray and worship God, not 
be entertained.  Most definitely, we are at Mass not as spectators, 
but as participants.  As I mentioned in a homily some time ago, a 
Protestant pastor told his congregation that no matter how young or 
old you are, you need to volunteer for your church.  The Church and 
the Mass needs YOU!!! 

God Bless, Fr. David 

Our Lady of Perpetual Help -www.olphconcordia.org  

307 E. 5th, P.O. Box 608, Concordia, KS 66901; 785-243-1099 

Mass Times: Saturday-6:00pm; Sunday-7:00am & 9:00am; Tues., Wed., & Fri.-7:15am 

Confessions: Saturday-2:00pm-3:00pm; Sunday-8:15am-8:45am 

Tuesday,  Wednesday & Friday-6:40am-7am 

Staff: 

Secretary-Lori Adam-olph@olphconcordia.org                                                                                   

Bookkeeper/Liturgy-Glenda Schreiber-music@olphconcordia.org                                                        

DRE/Family Life/Fertility Care-Lindy Meyer-religioused@olphconcordia.org                                          

Parish Council: Amy Jackson, Chairperson                                                                                                     

Finance Council-John Strait, Chairperson                                                                                                

Knights of Columbus-Joe Reedy, Grand Knight                 K of C Field Agent, Adam B. Bruna                                                                                      

Altar Society-Sue Peltier, President    

News  Weekly Contribution:  $ 4,753.00    

Free Throw Contest: The Knights of Columbus are sponsoring a Free Throw Contest on Sunday, January 27 at 

1pm at CCCC for kids ages 9-14.  For more information contact Joe Reedy at 243-5867 or Matt Bechard at 243-

5219. 

Our Lady of Perpetual Help has been blessed with lay ministers and the gifts of time and generosity of spirit they 

give to our parish.  WE THANK all of our current ministers for their continued ministry.  At this time we are in 

need of some additional Ushers, Cantors, Accompanists and Lectors.  If you would be able to fulfill one or more 

of these ministries, or have questions, please contact the office.  785-243-1099.  Thank you.   

Mardi Gras Committee:  Anyone interested in helping on please contact Michelle Widen at 275-1686. 

Knights Of Columbus:  There will be an installation of new members on January 29th at 8pm in the council 

room.  A short meeting will follow. 

Thrift Shop Board:  There will be a meeting on January 29th at 7pm. 

10th Annual Mother-Daughter & Ladies Tea will be held Sunday, February 3 at 2:00pm in the Parish Hall.  

All ladies of the parish are invited to join us for afternoon tea, treats, dress-up, crafts, pictures, a special pro-

gram, and as always lots of tulle, bows, and lovely things!  To allow space for our guests seating will be limited 

to the first 150 to register.  A suggested donation of $5 per group is welcome to help cover costs.  Register by 

contacting Lindy Meyer at 614-0831 or familylife@olphconcordia.org.  

We extend our Christian Sympathy to the family of Brenda Deneault. 

Birthday Wishes:  Happy 81st Birthday to Vernon Chavey on January 26th. 

               

               

             

 

 


